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November 6, 2020 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming House Bill 2504 Spring 2020 Deadline 
 

 
Fall 2020 Newsletter to be Distributed on 11/9/20 

OPA has been working collaboratively as an office toward the creation of the Fall 2020 

Newsletter. OPA’s graduate student, Emily Wade, has done a wonderful job highlighting 

information from all the hard work that has gone into the Fall semester, such as the 

Assessment Spotlight winners, Assessment Innovation Grant winners, OPA blog posts and 1-

Minute Videos, and preparation of various training resources. IT will distribute the newsletter 

to faculty and staff on Monday November 9th at 10am via the TTU Provost mailbox. Below are 

some screenshots of the final product. 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 2 

 
 



 

 3 

 
 

 

NSSE Pulse Survey Administration  
The NSSE Pulse was open from October 16th through November 6th. The Office of Planning and 

Assessment is pleased to report there were more than 1,100 responses to this survey. The team 

from NSSE will be working on generating a final report and analyzing the data within the next 

weeks. OPA is anxious to review feedback from students, and we are hopeful these data will 

shed light into the needs and expectations of students during this unprecedented time. Below is 

a dashboard of preliminary data from the survey.   
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GPI Survey  
The Global Perspectives Inventory was open from October 5th through October 31st. The GPI 
team from Iowa State will be working on generating a final report of the data within the next 
few days. OPA expects to receive data from the GPI next week and will provide the report to Dr. 
Paul Pare for use in the QEP Impact Report. 
 
 
 

 
 

Dr. Dora Epstein-Jones Named Spring 2020 Assessment Spotlight 
 

Updated Digital Measures Instructional Videos  
 

We recently updated Digital Measures instructional videos to reflect the changes that have 

been made over the past years. These videos are short and provide visual walkthroughs of the 

Texas Tech-specific Digital Measures interface.  We intentionally excluded information that is 

likely to change soon, in order to add some longevity to the videos. The updated videos can be 

found here: 

  

Loading a Course Syllabus: https://youtu.be/Ric077qTZ2w 

HB2504 and Public Access to Course Info: https://youtu.be/KPpbEUugikk 

Justification Statements: https://youtu.be/wtcx-STrPXk 

Importing Publications into Digital Measures: https://youtu.be/puLHdoL1oL4 

Requesting Access to Digital Measures: https://youtu.be/uGQI5pKT2wg 

Running Annual Faculty Reports: https://youtu.be/manvsEgQK0g 

  

These changes are part of a larger website update which will see new, more directed 

information for new faculty, existing faculty, or administrative employees. Our redesign will 

make the website easier to navigate and locate information based on rank or teaching 

experience, so that new faculty are not seeing how to run administrative reports, while 

administrators are not seeing how to enter CV information.  Overall, we believe this will make 

information dissemination more effective. 
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Fifth Year Report Update  
 

Update on SACSCOC Fifth Year Report Activity Week of November 9th. 

• Hughes received the final faculty data needed for 6.2.b.  Hughes is currently in the 

process of assigning BA faculty to their respective degree programs, as some faculty 

teach in more than one degree program and will therefore be double-counted.     

• Hughes and Shatley completed the final draft for 10.9, which was disseminated to Dr. 

James on Friday, November 6.  Shatley will continue to gather and refine the evidence 

files for 10.9.  For example, we will be seeking transcript credit evidence and further 

evidence on how academic agreements are regularly evaluated. 

• Hughes received the final admissions response on 11/5/20.  Hansard will be sending a jump 

drive to the OPA office next week with all evidence.  OPA will begin formatting this response in 

preparation to send to Dr. James. 

• Spradlin continues to gather critical evidence for 8.1.  This week, she received 

certification information from the Whitacre College of Engineering. 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
TxAHEA Webinar Planning and Listserv Recruitment (Kahlie) 
 

We are preparing for our November Webinar which will be led by Dr. Lea Campbell, TxAHEA 

President-Elect.  This webinar will be held via Zoom to allow the presenter to mute all participants 

as they enter the meeting. Kahlie has scheduled a practice Zoom call with Lea to ensure the 

session will be a success.  A Google Doc registration form has also been created and added to our 

TxAHEA webinar page. This will allow attendees to receive an Outlook calendar invitation to serve 

as a reminder.  
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We have also created a brand-new TxAHEA listserv. Our aim is to foster discussion on a variety 

of assessment topics through this platform. Kahlie sent the invitation to join the new listserv to 

our 2019 TxAHEA conference attendees, which provided them with an option to “opt out” 

before being added to the listserv. We have had some positive responses as well as individuals 

request to join who had not previously attended our conference. Through this correspondence, 

we now have a new member from the University of Texas at Austin on our Planning Committee. 

This will allow us to continue to grow our association in the Austin area where we did not 

previously have a representative.  

  
 

 

 
 

  


